
July 3, 2013 

Nhan Thanh Vo 
301 XXXXXX 
Gaithersburg, MD 20877 

Dear Mr. Vo, 

I am pleased to announce that Boy Scouts of America National Council will host the 10th 
Vietnamese International Scout Jamboree “Thang Tien 10”.  The event is scheduled to be 
held during the summer of 2014 in Houston, Texas.  The event will be approved as a 
National Council event with the understanding that the following have been appointed to 
be the Leadership Team and that will report directly to the National Council through De 
Tan Nguyen who will serve as the Staff Adviser to the leadership team:  

Nhan Thanh Vo 
Kiet Anh Tran 
Khoa Dang Ngo 
De Tan Nguyen 

Mr. Khoa Dang Ngo will serve as Chairman of the Organizing Committee, and also as Camp 
Chief of this jamboree. The Organizing Committee is authorized to meet, plan and execute 
this special event with the following guidelines: 

1. All BSA policies are expected to be followed by the organizing committee, i.e.
Guide to Safe-Scouting; tour plans; medical forms; youth protection training, etc.

2. Submit a budget by July 15, 2013 for approval with cost centers for income and
expenses.

3. Develop a method to track the jamboree event registration.
4. All registration fees are to be paid to the Boy Scouts of America and remitted to the

National Council.
5. All expenses will be paid through the cost center established at the National Council.
6. All legal contracts will be managed and facilitated by the staff adviser De Tan

Nguyen, National Council, BSA, and approved by the National Council, BSA.
7. Expenses will include accident insurance through the National Council.
8. National Council will provide liability insurance for the event.
9. No fundraising will be conducted in Sam Houston Area Council by the organizing

committee.
10. There must be strict adherence to the Mr. Tom Varnell email/letter dated

April 15, 2013.



 
 

This jamboree will enjoy the support of Sam Houston Area Council, Boy Scouts of America. 
We trust you will work closely with the National Vietnamese Scouting Committee, Boy 
Scouts of America Chairman Mr. Nicholas Viet Nguyen, as he will play an important part in 
helping to plan and orchestrate this jamboree to ensure a safe and successful event. 

The Boy Scouts of America National Council leadership recognizes your intent to use the 
10th Vietnamese International Scout Jamboree as a venue to maintain cultural heritage and 
to attract more families/members to the local Scouting units (Lien Doan). I am looking 
forward to this exciting and meaningful event. 

Sincerely, 

 

Marty Walsh, Department Manager 
Boy Scouts of America 

CC:  Gary Butler, ACSE 
 Tom Fitzgibbon, ASCE 

Tom Varnell, SE, SHAC 
Chris Holt, DSE, SHAC 
De Tan Nguyen, BSA National 
Kiet Anh Tran 
Khoa Vinh Ngo 
Nicholas Viet Nguyen 

Enc. 

 


